
 
The Third Sunday after Pentecost 

June 10,  2018 
 

8:30am Book of Common Prayer: 10:30am Book of Alternative Services 
 

LECTIONARY FOR TODAY 1 Samuel 8:4-11,17-20, 11:14-15; Psalm 138 (BCP 
p508; BAS p895); 2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1; Mark 3:20-35 
 
COLLECT O God, you have assured the human family of eternal life through 
Jesus Christ our Saviour. Deliver us from the death of sin and raise us to new life 
in him, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for 
ever. Amen. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS Merciful God and Father, in Adam's fall we were 
born to death; in the new Adam we are reborn to life. In all we offer you this day 
may we share a taste of your eternal kingdom. We ask this in the name of Jesus 
Christ the Lord. Amen. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION O God, we have shared in the mysteries of the 
body and blood of Christ. Nourish us by this feast, that we may live the risen life 
and serve you faithfully in the world. We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ the 
Lord. Amen. 

 
LECTIONARY FOR NEXT SUNDAY 1 Samuel 15:34-16:13; Psalm 20 (BCP 
p352; BAS p726) 2 Corinthians 5:6-10 (11-13), 14-17; Mark 4:26-34 

 
 

Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: (In process of obtaining new incumbent) 
Interim Administrator                                                The Reverend Irving Letto 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan (On Leave) 
Organist/Choir Director  Andrea Powell 
Parish Wardens  Jim Howell and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

The Parish of St. Peter (Upper Gullies) 
1219 Conception Bay Highway 

Conception Bay South, NL A1X 4E9 
(709) 744-2648 - admin@stpeterscbs.ca Website: www.stpeterscbs.ca 

“You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.” Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship - Leave to Serve 

http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/


Hymns for 10:30 Service 
 

Opening: (#593) O God of Every Nation 
Gradual:  (Praise Book #28) Lord of the Dance 
Offering:  (#580) In Bethlehem a Newborn Boy 
Communion: (Praise Book, #6) Bind Us Together, Lord  
Closing:   (#577) God of Grace and God of Glory 
 

Today’s Short Message 
 

 Before reading any further, please read the hymn #580 - In Bethlehem a 
Newborn Boy. Then read ahead and you will recognize how the author's life 
experience is reflected in this hymn. The Psalms, too, come out of real life 
experiences of people who lived thousands of years ago. When we realize this, 
hopefully they become more meaningful for us.  
 
 In Bethlehem a Newborn Boy was written by Rosamond Eleanor 
Herklots (1905-1987), who was born in North India to a gifted missionary family. 
She was educated in England and taught briefly in Palestine around 1930. She 
then became a secretary and spent many years as secretary to a distinguished 
specialist in Spina Bifida and working at the head office of the Association 
for Spina Bifida and Hydrocephalus. During the air-raids from 1939-45 she 

helped to entertain the children among the Londoners sheltering in underground 
stations. 
 
 Herklots began writing hymns around 1940. "She sang contralto with 
the Alexandria Choir which often performed at the Royal Albert Hall, and was 
noted for her amazing memory and 'gentle, oldfashioned humour'." Only five of 
her more than 60 hymns are published. "Forgive Our Sins as We Forgive" and 
"In Bethlehem a Newborn Boy" are found in our Common Praise. (Source: 
www.praise.org.uk) 

✞✞✞✞✞✞ 
Holy Baptism 

It is the practice at St. Peter’s to set the date for next Baptism (no more than 
once a month at the 10:30 service) when the first family requiring Baptism 
contacts the minister. The next service will not be until the following month. We 
do this because of the work schedules of people who work offshore or another 
place away from home for two or three weeks at a time. The next scheduled 
Baptism dates are June 24th at 10:30am and July 8th. 
 
Vestry Meeting tonight at 7:00 pm in the Parish Hall. All members are 
encouraged to attend 



Worship Service Today – June 10, 2018 

 

ON DUTY  
Today: June 10, 2018 Next Sunday: June 17, 2018 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 

Persons:  

Dave B, 
Wayne B. 

Albert S, 
Keith P, 
Cyril W, 
Mary A                                                                            

  
 

Ralph D, 
George H. 10:30 amD. Bishop, W. Bishop, K. Pack, M. Anthony 
  10:30 am G. Morgan, J. Morgan, W. Miller, H. Dawe  10:30 am B. Hilliard, G. Coates, G. Jones, K. Jone 

 . Baird, S. Baird 
Albert  M, 
Dennis M,         R. Baird, T. Baird 
Roxanne B, 
T. Baird 

Eucharist 

Assistant 
Debbie Bradbury 

 Kelly Scott 
Keith Pack 

Michelle Young 

Servers 
 

Jennifer W,  

Daniel B. 

 .Darcy Scott 

Altar Guild Barbara R, Edna W, Elsie B, 

Daphne H, Betty S. 

Irene M, Florence M, Marina DeD, 

Paulette S, Karen J. 

Readers Dennis M. 
Goldie H 

Kelly S. 
Mabel W. 

Keith Pack 
Joyce Morgan 

Elizabeth C. 
Sean C. 

                                                                             
Lavrock Summer Camps: There will be two camps for youth this summer – 
Girls Camp (Ages 8-13) from July 9-13 and Coed Camp (Ages 8-13) July 16-
20. Brochures including an application form are available on the table at the back 
of the church for anyone interested. More details are available with an application 
form available at the parish office. 

Flower Service 
St. Peter’s Annual Cemetery Flower Service will be held on Sunday, July 15 at 
3:00 pm. We look forward to seeing you all there. 

Father’s Day Memorials 
Father’s day memorials are currently being accepted at the Parish Office. 
Deadline is June 12. Please call the Church Office at 744-2648 or pay us a visit.  
 

Summer Employment Opportunity 
Applications are currently being accepted for summer employment as a 
cemetery/maintenance worker for approximately 8 weeks.  Duties will include, 
but not limited to, grass cutting, filling of sunken graves, painting and other 
related duties including some inside work. This position is for a SECONDARY 
STUDENT ONLY who is returning to school. Pending government funding. 
Please drop off your resume to the Parish Office during normal business hours or 
email: admin@stpeterscbs.ca. Deadline for applications is June 15th.  

mailto:admin@stpeterscbs.ca


Help Needed Cutting Grass in Cemetery 
The Cemetery Committee is asking persons to come by on Tuesday 
evening, June 12th @ 6:30 pm to assist with cutting grass and trimming 
around headstones. Please bring your whipper snippers, grass rakes etc. 
Any and all help would be appreciated.  In the event of inclement weather; 
we will meet the next fine evening at the same time. Help us keep our 
Cemetery beautiful! 

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Fred, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Jean+, our Rector; 
Bonnie+, our Deacon, and Irving+, our interim administrator. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer, ACC The theological colleges and 
training programs within the Ecclesiastical Province of Ontario:  Canterbury 
College, Huron College, Renison College, the Anglican Studies Program at Saint 
Paul University, Thorneloe University, Trinity College, Wycliffe College  ELCIC 
The dean, council, and congregations of the Weyburn Conference of the 
Saskatchewan Synod. 
 

In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, the people and clergy of The Parish of 
Hermitage and the Parish of The Holy Cross. 
 
We pray for our alongsiders Eva Adams and Evelyn Morgan 
 
In the CBS Ministerial Cycle of Prayer we pray for the unity of all Christians; and 
for all clergy and members of the church communities of Conception Bay South. 
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Janet Butler, Mary Dawe, Muriel Fowler, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, 
Mackenzie Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Pat Reid, Lucy Thistle, Mary Bussey, Eileen 
Shaw, Violet Batten, Les McDonald, Fred Kelly, Rev. Jean, Elizabeth Crews, 
Payton Best, Rod Ward, Pamela Ennis, Anne Beresford and John Lear. 

 

Today’s bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of: 
 
Annie Morgan (remembering her birthday on June 8th). From Yvonne, Wayne, 
Robin, Sid, Bill, Jack and families. 
 
Billy Myles (remembering his passing on June 13). Form Irene and family. 
  

 


